
 

 

Pleckgate High School 
Pleckgate Road 

Blackburn 
BB1 8QA 

Tel: 01254 249134 

E: info@pleckgate.com 

 
12th May 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 

I am writing to you with some important information regarding your child’s forthcoming GCSE and Cambridge National 
Examinations which will start on Monday 16th May 2022 and will conclude on Thursday 23rd June 2022. I attach a further copy 
of the examination schedule for your information. 

Your child will be provided with a copy of their own exam timetable, with details of all the subjects they will take as formal 
external examinations, the date and time as well as their seat number. This information is important and it is the responsibility 
of your child to make sure they are prepared for each subject and attend on time and with the correct equipment. 

Pupils are not expected to take study leave during the examinations and should be in school every day for each lesson.  Prior to 
each examination, subject leaders will deliver a brief revision session beginning at 8.30am. This will support your child in 
providing last minute reminders about each examination and in previous years, pupils have found this to be beneficial in helping 
them to feel more confident before each exam. It is important that your child arrives at school punctually each day. 

When exams are taking place, your child must remain in school until the end of the school day.  If your child has completed an 
examination in a particular subject, they must still attend all  lessons and classroom teachers will facilitate subject revision. This 
is especially important given the disruption due to Covid-19 and the amount of lost learning for your child. 

Pupils will be able to bring their personal belongings in the assembly hall prior to each examination. Pupils can bring water 
bottles which should have the label removed and all pencil cases should be of a clear plastic. It is also your child’s responsibility 
to bring their own specialist equipment such as calculators required for particular exams. 
 
However, it is not recommended that your child bring their mobile phone or smartwatch to school when they have an 
examination.  If your child does so, they must switch off their mobile phone and hand it to a member of staff.  As a reminder, if 
your child’s mobile phone is in use during an examination, this would be immediately reported to the exam board and potentially 
all GCSE examinations for your child could be cancelled. Please reiterate the importance of following examination guidelines and 
procedures with your child. 
 
We want to support your child in achieving their full potential despite the disruption to their education over the past two years. 
There are a range of measures that have been put in place for the Summer GCSE Examinations these include: 
 

● Advance information on the focus of examinations for subjects to help candidates revise and prepare for each exam 
● Provision of support materials for particular examinations, such as formulae and equation sheets 
● Changes to non-examination assessment and field work requirements in some subjects 
● Optional content in some GCSE specifications 
● Generous grading in comparison to the 2019 examinations, providing a safety net for some pupils 
● A minimum of ten days between the first and last examination in each GCSE specification 

 
We are also providing regular intervention sessions after school to support your child in all subject areas; it is highly 
recommended that your child attends these sessions and they should be completing regular independent study at home for at 
least two hours each evening. In addition, we have mentors and pastoral support to help your children manage their time and 
support those who are anxious at this time. If you require further information about how to best support your child during this 
time please contact Miss Hartley, Head of Year 11. 
 
In the meantime, thank you for your continued support.  I am confident that by working closely together we can help your child 
to make good progress in their studies and be as well prepared as possible for their final examination. 
 

                  
Aishling McGinty      Nikki Hartley 
Head of School      Head of Year 11 



 


